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My Fellow Lions,  

We are now officially in Spring - a time for rebirth and 
hope.  Landscapes are exploding into color.  In spring 
we can find the beauty and bounty of rejuvenation.  
Seeds sprout, trees bud, and flowers bloom.  Now it is 
time to take a clue from our wonderful mother nature to 
get inspired, rejuvenate, and take our Clubs and the 
District to the next higher level.  Our Clubs and District 
need our concerted effort to thrive.  There are so many 
opportunities to avail.  WE ARE GREATER THAN WE 

KNOW. 

Some of the clubs are stepping out and having some service activities, 
fundraisers, in-person meetings, installing new members here and there.  
Our District participated in Baltimore Healthy Expo 2022 event on March 
26th.  Our LASH trailer was at the Baltimore Convention Center providing 
Vision Screening.  Six Lions from four Clubs and two community 
volunteers screened 117 adults and school children, and 16 preschool 
children. 

We have a great opportunity to participate in Maryland School for The 
Blind’s “See Beyond Festival 2022” on April 30th.  We (our District 22-A) 
have partnered with them and one of their sponsors.  Our LASH trailer 
will be utilized to do the Vision Screening. Lion John Mosier will be 
soliciting volunteers for the vision screening; please give your 
overwhelming support.  Overlea Lions Club members will be assisting in 
parking.  We will have a table set up promoting Lionism and all our 
service activities.  We might be asked to help in some activities.  Even if 
we are not asked for more help, there are many opportunities to visit the 
campus and participate with the visually impaired children in activities and 
have fun.  A flier with information can be found in this newsletter. 

Our Multiple District 22 Convention is in Gettysburg from April 21-
24.  Please attend to have some camaraderie, fun, networking, 
attend seminars, and not to mention support our District.  This is 
an experience you will never forget even if you only attend for a 
day.  The Nominations for District Governor, First Vice District 
Governor, and Second Vice District Governor are open and will be 
closed on April 24th at the Convention. 

We are in our last quarter of this Lion Year.  Won’t you give a good 
push to our District to have a wonderful finish in reporting all the 
club activities, membership, service, Campaign 100 contributions, 
and fresh new leadership? 

For Better & Better 
With much gratitude for everything you do 
Bijoy  

Eyeglass Sorting MSB 
April 2! 

 
See Beyond - pg 3 

 

Yappy Hour - pg 6 
 

MD-22 Convention 
Registration booklet & 
100th Anniversary 
Newsletter - See 
Separate Attachments 
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Fellow Lions, LASH needs your help! 
 
We still need a LASH Secretary.  Contact LASH President Dave Ellis dmellis@comcast.net.     
 
We need donations from clubs to be able to get hearing aids for at least three applicants who do 
not live near a club service area.  Mail to:  LASH, Attn: Treasurer, P.O. Box 821, Bel Air, MD 
21014. 
 
Next LASH General Membership Meeting will be on Saturday, April 30, 2022. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Dave Ellis     www.lashmaryland.org 

The next LASH Eyeglasses Sorting event will be held from 8 - 11 AM 
on April 2

nd
 at the Knefely Gym at Maryland School for the Blind (3501 

Taylor Ave, Nottingham, MD  21236).  Yes, that is a different date than 
previously advertised, due to a scheduling mishap.  We invite you to bring 
your collected eyeglasses, hearing aids and cellphones and sort them at 
the gym.  You can also just bring your pre-sorted items, bagged and la-
beled by category to drop off. 

Collected items DO NOT have to be pre-santized.  Wearing of face masks 
is optional. 

***** Please try to have cases on all items removed and discarded before you arrive. ***** 

EYEGLASSES: 

Sorting:  NO cases; separate into batches: 1) frames with Titanium or gold - look for “Titanium” 
or “gold” on ear piece; 2) readers - look for a number between 0.5 and 5.0 on the ear piece; 3) 
prescription glasses and prescription sun glasses; 4) non-prescription sunglasses, 5) sample 
frames from opticians, 6)  broken frames.  THROW WAY LENSES THAT HAVE COME OUT 
OF FRAMES. 

HEARING AIDS: 

Sorting:  NO cases (except if it is the charger); toss out all hearing aid cases that are not a 
charger, cleaning tools, etc. To keep a set of hearing aids and accessories together, put them in 
a baggie.  Other accessories that are donated (such as batteries, blue tooth streamers, micro-
phone clips, etc.) are accepted. 

CELLPHONES:  NO cases.  If possible, attach charger to phone with rubber band or tape them 
together.  Other cellphone accessories are accepted. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 
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ABERDEEN LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

The Aberdeen Lions Club was finally able to hold our annual Pancake 
Supper this year.  The turn out was fantastic with 300 people turning 
out to enjoy great food and the opportunity to spend time with 
friends.  We also collected numerous  boxes of items for the Harford 
County Humane Society along with many monetary donations. We are 
proud of our friends and neighbors who shared the evening with us and 
at the same time helped us raise funds so we can continue to serve 
others in need. 
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BEL AIR LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

Eighteen Lions made "Chemo Comfy Cozy" 

blankets during February for a total of 35 

blankets that the Club donated to Cancer 

LifeNet at the Kaufman Cancer Center.  The 

CLN staff was very appreciative of our donation.  

They need about one new blanket each day so 

this will last them about a month. 

Several Lions said we should do this again.   

Each blanket had a small fabric sticker that said 

"thinking of you; Bel Air Lions" 

Lion Joana Garten blankets 

Lion Dave Ellis 

Lion Ken 
Zorbach 

Lion Graham Phillips 
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JARRETTSVILLE LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

Meet our New Member  
Please welcome our newest member Lion Joe 
Summerville. Lion Joe recently retired from the 
State of Maryland Department of Corrections. Lion 
Joe and his wife Trish live in Jarrettsville. He also 
volunteers at a therapeutic riding academy. We 
are glad to welcome him as a Jarrettsville Lion!  

From left: KL Ron Gartrell, Lions Joe Sommerville, 
PDG Owen Landis  
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SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

Severn River’s newest service project includes making lunches for the 
homeless.  In late February, early March, we gathered the makings for lunch 
bags.  We then met on March 3 to make up 50 lunches for delivery to Arundel 
House of Hope.  We plan to make this a quarterly project. 

The Arundel House of Hope is a non-profit ecumenical organization that 
provides emergency, transitional, and permanent affordable housing for the 
poor and those experiencing homelessness in Anne Arundel County. We 
are committed to provide all other support services in a professional, 
dignified, supportive, and respectful manner. 

From left: Lions Nancy 
Earley, Diana Wailes, 
Jackie Hetrick make 
sandwiches. 

Not pictured - Lions Sue 
Parks and Bill Zelenakas 

At our General Membership meeting on March 22 we 
said a fond farewell to 21 year member Lion Bill 
O’Neil who is moving to Florida.  KL Chris presented 
him with a club mug to remember us by. 

Also at the March 22nd meeting, Peace Poster Chair 
Catherine Violette presented our Peace Poster 
winner, Alexandra Burroughs, with checks from our 
Club and the District.  Her teacher, Erika Oldershaw, 
a long time supporter of the International Peace 
Poster contest, was also recognized. 

From left - Alexandra, Erika Oldershaw, Alexandra’s 
parents, and Lion Catherine. 
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We’re excited for you to join us in beautiful Montréal at LCICon 2022! Lions and Leos can reunite 
with each other and experience the plenary sessions, service activities, entertainment and much 
more. 

• Enjoy music and live entertainment acts featuring top performers from all over the world. 

• Celebrate cultural diversity by marching in the Parade of Nations with fellow Lions and Leos. 

• Learn and grow your skills in expert-lead seminars. 

• Hear from world-renowned speakers. 

• Meet and chat with Lion Clubs International staff about how to enhance your service, create 

new opportunities, access key resources and more. 

• Participate in the exciting conclusion of Campaign 100, our Foundation’s historic effort to 

ensure our future of service. 

• If you’re a delegate for your Lions club, and your club is in good standing, you’ll be able to 

cast a vote in the International Election. 
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Fellow Lion, 

The ongoing conflict in Ukraine is posing substantial challenges to the Ukrainian people. More 

than 1,000,000 people have already fled from their homes as they seek to escape the violence, 

and it’s estimated that up to 4,000,000 people may try to leave the country as the crisis continues.  

You can help. 

Your generous donation* to the Refugees and Displaced Persons fund will help ensure that 

Lions are there to help them find the safety and security they desperately need. 

When a humanitarian crisis of this magnitude strikes, we, as Lions, are ready to help. Right 

beside us is LCIF, our global foundation. LCIF is mobilizing funds and awarding grants that will 

enable Lions to help provide relief in the area to ensure Lions in countries receiving Ukrainian 

refugees will be able to assist them with their immediate needs.  

Thank you for your kindness and for working together with LCIF to help displaced families get the 

assistance they need, and we hope that peace will soon be restored in Ukraine. 

If you have any questions, please contact LCIF at lcif@lionsclubs.org.  

Sincerely, 

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi // LCIF Chairperson 

*100% of donations benefit grants and programs and qualify for limited-edition Campaign 100 recognition and 
Melvin Jones Fellowship (MJF) or Progressive MJF.  

The Refugees and Displaced Persons online donation page can be accessed here. 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=intruder-banner&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=humanitarian-

resettlement 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=LCF_EN_Ukraine%20crisis%20appeal_2022&utm_medium=email&utm_source=fundraising&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=humanitarian-resettlement&elqTrackId=83C1AA21E058200AF05AF7A3E49B8B8B&elq=b2c0e7063f
mailto:lcif@lionsclubs.org
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=intruder-banner&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=humanitarian-resettlement
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=intruder-banner&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=humanitarian-resettlement
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REMINDER TO CLUBS 
Thank you to the Clubs who have been submitting 
articles.  Please submit your short articles with 
pictures (jpgs) that you think may be of interest to 
the rest of the District.  These articles must be 
emailed to me  separately from your club 
newsletters which are often locked into formats I 
can’t use.  

Send your articles and photos to  InSights’ 
Editor Lion Sue Parks 
(rich99991@verizon.net).  
 

Only email copy is acceptable.   
 

Deadlines for materials: 

  5/20/22 for June issue 
  7/20/22 for August issue 
  9/20/22 for October issue 

   Upcoming Events 
Apr 2 

 
LASH Eyeglass Sorting, MSB 

Apr 2 
 

22-C Social 

Apr 3 
 

Council of Governors Mtg 

Apr 21-24 
 

MD Convention Gettysburg 

Apr 30 
 

See Beyond Festival, MSB 

May 7 
 

Comb Full Cab, Reg 1&2 Mtg 

May 14 
 

Leader Dog Rally 

May 26 
 

LASH Executive Comm Mtg 

May 30 
 

National Memorial Day Parade 

June 11 
 

22-A Club Officer Training/22-A 
Turnover/Cookout 

June  16 
 

LASH General Membership Mtg 

June  24-28 
 

International Convention, Montreal 

Aug 12-13 
 

MD22 100th Anniversary 
Celebration 

    

 

 MEMORIALS 

PCC Harold Boccia - Bel Air 

Michael D’Antonio - Darlington 

Robert Coomes - Edgewood 

Joseph Kilduff - Edgewood 

 

 

 

 
Long Green Valley 

Lisa Lorrine Bills - Sponsor Ed Bills 


